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www.hqgsaugus.org                                                          November 2020 
 

 
Until the Governorôs restrictions on indoor gatherings are relaxed and the Senior Center opens, 
we will not be able to meet in person.  Until you hear otherwise, assume that in-person monthly 
meetings are canceled. 
 
We will be holding our next meeting virtually on Wednesday, November 4th, at  7 p.m.  A link to the 
meeting will be emailed to you about a week before the meeting.  If we continue to use Google Meet, you 
must have a gmail account or have the Google app downloaded on your device in order to join the 
meeting. 
 

Presidentôs Message 

 
 Greetings! 
 
Thank you to those who attended our October meeting!  I know we are not excited about using Google to 
meet virtually and I am looking to use a colleagueôs ZOOM account. Whichever platform we use, the link 
will be sent out the week before the meeting. We have members suggesting possible lectures and 
presentations that can be done virtually. We will keep you all posted with the possibilities.  
 
We need 5-6 members who would like to do Show-n-Tell during the November meeting. Please email 
me if you are interested. 
 
I do not want to have the link to the meeting available on the HQG website as then anyone can join the 
meeting. The link will be sent out to the membership the week before the meeting on November 4th. 
 
 
Always here to listen, talk, discuss, and answer questions. 
Stay safe and healthy!! 
 

Martha  
(413)250-5449 
marthamazeika@gmail.com 
 
 

 

http://www.hqgsaugus.org/
mailto:marthamazeika@gmail.com
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Treasurerôs Report: Carmen Arnone 

 
Our bank balance as of October 12, 2020 is $14,290.46. 
 

Membership: Sally Nimblett 
 

If you have a change of contact information (address, phone, email), please be sure to let me know so 
we can keep our membership list up to date in order to keep you informed!  Likewise, if you have 
decided not to renew your membership, please let me know that so I can invite a person from the 
waiting list to join the guild.  We do have a waiting list, and as we hear from people who have moved 
or who are not rejoining us, people on the waiting list will be asked to join so they can get the newsletter 
and various email notifications, and have the chance to participate in online guild meetings and any other 
activities that we can do during the pandemic. 
 
Because we are not yet having in-person meetings, the board has decided that payment of dues 
is suspended for now.  If you have already paid dues for the 2020-2021 guild year, Carmen and I have 
your payment recorded; once we start meeting again and collecting dues again, those who have already 
paid will be all set. You can still send me dues any time if you choose (regular dues $30, or $25 for age 
70 and over) or you may wait until we are again meeting in person.  If you do wish to pay now, please 
make your check out to HQG or Hammersmith Quilters Guild and mail it to me at 22 Pleasant Park Rd, 
Winthrop, MA 02152    
 

Program Committee:  Gail Dwyer and Dottie Macomber  

 

WE WANT YOU!  Actually, we want your ideas.  We would like to hear from you, the members, 

about your ideas to keep the guild together and engaged.  Until we can meet again in person, what 
would you like us to schedule as activities?  Online demos/presentations led by either paid outside 
speakers or by our own members?  Round Robins?  A Mystery Quilt?  A charity/donation quilt project?  
As you know, Kathy Connors is now coordinating a traditional Block of the Month (BOM) activity to keep 
us working on shared projects, and Kristin Callahan is continuing with Creative QuiltWorks projects, and 
we thank them both for their efforts.  What else would you like to see?  Please send in any suggestions 
you have and let us know if you (or you and a friend) are willing to coordinate/administer your idea.   
 
See the next section of the newsletter for a new activity suggested by Cindy Nile! 
 

New Activity- Mug Rug Exchange:  Cindy Nile 

 
Since we are not able to have an in-person gift exchange this year, I thought it would be fun to do a mug 
rug exchange via mail instead. 
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What is a mug rug? A mug rug is an item you use to place a cup of coffee, tea or any type of beverage 
on, along with a small snack plate/napkin beside it.  It is approximately 9òx8ò or larger so that both items 
will fit.  Please do not make it smaller than 9òx8ò as that is quite small for both items as it is.  They are 
made like a mini quilt, with a top, batting, backing and binding.  The top can be pieced, appliqued, paper 
pieced, etc.  Get those creative minds thinking and make a beautiful mug rug for your fellow guild 
member. 
 
If you would like to participate, please email or call Cindy Nile at cindynile@verizon.net or 978-317-0989 
by October 30th. 
 
Partners will be assigned no later than November 1st.   You will be assigned a partner and given each 
otherôs mailing address (and you can also find their address on the current membership list).  
 
Mail your completed mug rug to your partner by December 1st. 
 
Just a few rules: 
 
1. The mug rug must be made with 100% quilterôs cotton, with a nice cotton batting in between to protect 
furniture from possible damage due to heat/cold. Use a binding method you are comfortable with, or 
practice & learn a new binding technique! Also, the mug rug must be quilted.  
 
2. You are free to include little gifts with your mug rug, handmade or store-bought; it is up to you.  This is 
optional. 
 
3. Please use winter-themed (but not holiday-specific) fabrics or motifs in order to keep this project 
religion-neutral. 
 
4. Have fun! 

 

Charity Donations Committee: Gretchen Berkowitch, Sally Nimblett & Louise Nazzaro 

 
From Gretchen: I am collecting baby quilts and holiday- and winter-themed pillowcases for DCF 
(Department of Children and Families).  If people want to donate lap size quilts, that is also fine. They 
are not sure how they are collecting donations this year but once I hear from them, I would like to have a 
sufficient number of pillowcases ready to go.  As always, the need is great.  I have boxes on my front 
porch for your donations; my address is 2 Janus Lane in Salem.  Please get your quilts and pillowcases 
to us ASAP; I will have the boxes on my porch until November 7th. 
 
NEW: Louise Nazzaro has also offered to have her house be a drop-off location for those who live in or 
closer to Saugus.  Her address is 29 Spencer Ave., Saugus.  Thank you, Louise. 
 
So far, we have not received many pillowcases.  Please consider making at least one and dropping it off 
at my house or at Louiseôs house.   
 
For new members: this project is one we have been doing every year for a while now.  We make holiday 
or winter-themed pillowcases (standard size: the pattern is on the website under the Bylaws and Member 
Area tab) and stuff them with necessities and goodies for children of all ages who are under DCF care.  
For a few children, these may be the only presents they get at holiday time.  My committee does the 
shopping for gifts; you just need to provide the pillowcases to put them in (we used to make stockings 
but they werenôt big enough to hold all the items we wanted to provide).  Take a look at the instructions; 
they really are quite easy to make.  Just a yard of fabric will do it: 27ò for the body of the case and 9ò for 
the cuff.  You can add a decorative flange between the body and the cuff if you wish; those directions are 
included as well.  Thank you for your participation in this project; please get the cases to us ASAP so we 
will know how many filled cases we can provide.   
 
 

mailto:cindynile@verizon.net
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 Creative Quiltworks Committee: Kristin Callahan & Ellen Moore 

 
The project for November is a Pocket Prayer Quilt or Pocket Thoughts Quilt (to keep it religion-neutral or 
non-religious).  Instead of crosses or Bible verses as mentioned in the original pattern, you may just put 
in some friendly thoughts of your own; this might be especially appropriate if you are sending them to a 
nursing home or other facility or making these for someone whose religion you do not know.  See the 
Newsletter page on the guild website for the links to the patterns.   
 
In order to get the free versions of the patterns, these links have to be used to download them. I believe 
that each individual has to download them and print them to comply with the copyright conditions.  Dottie 
cannot copy and distribute the pattern. 
 
-Kristin 
 

 
Here is Sally Nimblettôs version of the Watermelon Mat, which was the project 
presented in October. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Block of the Month (BOM): Kathy Connors 

 
Congratulations to Ellen Moore, who won the Strippy Pumpkin blocks in October.  Thirteen people 
participated in that BOM and submitted a total of 24 blocks. 

 
The directions for the November block, Delectable Mountain, are on the website on the Newsletter page 
and have been mailed to those members who do not have email.  Kathy is asking that you mail your 
Delectable Mountain blocks to her at the address on the instruction sheet.  She needs to receive them 
no later than November 1st.  For each block you submit, you will receive one entry.  The winner of all 
the blocks will be chosen at our November 4th virtual meeting and will be announced in the next 
newsletter.  The blocks will be mailed to the lucky winner. 
 
Dottie really enjoyed this method of making these blocks.  Here are her two entries: 
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Margie Berkowitch 
took it a step further 
and made a whole 
Halloween quilt using 
the Delectable 
Mountains block.  
Love the bats and the 
Halloween fabrics! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The directions for the next block, Improv Trees, are up on the website and are included with this 
newsletter for those people who have the newsletter mailed to them.   Look on the Newsletter page of 
the website to find the directions.  These blocks will be due by December 1st.  There is a change in 
mailing instructions for these blocks.  As Kathy is going to have surgery in November, she requests 
that you mail your Improv Tree blocks to Lucille McCarthy, 7 Batchelder St, Melrose, MA 02176.  Lucille 
will pick the winner at a drawing during our December meeting and will mail the blocks to the lucky 
winner. 
 

Quilts of Valor: Merle Gordon 

 
Merle reports that donations of 12 İò blocks for Quilts of Valor have dwindled, so she is no longer going 
to put a covered plastic tub on her porch to receive donated blocks.  However, the need remains for 
blocks to be made into quilts for veterans, so if anyone wants to make any 12 İò blocks out of red, white 
and blue fabrics, Merle will accept them any time.  You can mail them to Merle at 15 Pleasant Ave., 
Saugus, MA 01906 or you can call Merle to let her know that you have blocks youôd like to drop off.  
Merleôs number is 781-233-6125. 
 

 Secretary Report: Dottie Macomber 

 
Printed reports containing the full minutes of all previous meetings for the current guild year, both general 
membership and executive board, are available for your perusal at monthly guild meetings (or by email 
on request until we can meet again in person).  
 
********************************************************************************************************************** 
As the Secretary, I am in charge of the Sunshine and Shadow ñcommitteeò.  If you know of any member 
who has suffered a serious illness or accident, has had a death in the family, or needs cheering up for 
any other reason, please let me know so I can send them a card on behalf of the guild: 781-932-3602 or 
mcandmac@comcast.net  
 

mailto:mcandmac@comcast.net
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Member Photos 

 
Betty Carr has been very busy!  Her daughter has sent me photos of three quilts that her mother has 
completed recently, including 1)  a red, blue and yellow scrappy childôs quilt; 2) a version of a quilt 
pattern called Sonjaôs Windows; and 3) a Sudoku quilt.  Well done, Betty! 
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Janet Dalis made this interesting 
and detailed baby quilt.  The 
appliqued circles were made using 
Applipops, a product she reviewed 
in a previous newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
You can also see many photos posted directly by members on our new Facebook page! 

 

Member News & Miscellaneous: Dottie Macomber 

 
Judy Massakowski reports that the garage sale that she and her sister Linda Reppucci held recently 
made $250 for the New England Quilt Museum from donations and $50 for the guild from raffled items!  
Their mother was pleased with the results; many of the items offered were from her quilting and sewing 
stash. 
 
*********************************************************************************************************************** 
I am renaming the ñSecret Wordò to the ñWord of the Monthò, or WOM.  If you have read this far into the 
newsletter, you have the chance to win a little prize!  Email me at mcandmac@comcast.net or call me at 
781-932-3602 and tell me the WOM and you will be entered into a drawing for a prize.   I will be choosing 
three winners each month! 
 
Congratulations to the following six people whose names were drawn from the 34 people who responded 
with the September/October WOM: Kathy Connors, Carole dôEntremont, Roberta Knosp, Janice Meade, 
Cindy Nile, and Ellen OôSullivan.  They each won a little pattern and a charm square. 
 
The WOM for the November meeting is really an acronym: HST (for half-square triangles) inspired by 
Kathyôs choice of method for making the Delectable Mountain block for the Block of the Month.  Submit 
your answer to me by November 1st so I can conduct the drawing for the winners at our November 4th 
meeting. 
 
********************************************************************************************************************** 
As always, if anyone submits quilts to shows or fairs, or if you have any other quilty accomplishments to 
report, please send the information (with photos if possible) to me, Dottie Macomber, at 
mcandmac@comcast.net or 9 Fletcher Rd, Woburn, MA 01801.   
 
You may continue to send me photos of your projects- quilts, BOM, Creative QuiltWorks projects, etc.- 
and Iôll be happy to put them on the Photo Album page of the website and in this newsletter as space 
permits.  We also have a brand new Facebook group, and once you have requested and been granted 
access to that, you can post your own photos, comments, etc. there!  So many ways to stay connected!  
(Thanks to Martha Mazeika for setting up the Facebook page for us.)          
 

mailto:mcandmac@comcast.net
mailto:mcandmac@comcast.net

